
Week 6, Term 1 15 March 2024 

Kia ora e te whānau  

A highlight this week has definitely been our learners heading 
off to be part of special experiences and sporting 
opportunities beyond the classroom.   

All our Year 7-8 leaders were part of an action packed 
leadership conference day where they learnt all about taking 
on challenges, stepping up with their great ideas and being 
happy to lend a hand when others need it. They shared some 
of the things they discovered at the Grip Conference at our 
Hui this morning and are ‘pumped’ about what they will lead 
across our school this year.   

On Wednesday we had a fabulous group of Triathletes 
compete at the Interschool Triathlon and were incredibly 
proud of the determination and effort from all our 
students. A special congratulations to our Year 5 and 6 boys 
who also received top 10 placings: Well done Brodie, Oliver, 
Harry and Xaiver.   

You will have also noticed the arrival of Harold and Tim this 
week for some great Life Ed lessons. These lessons enhance 
the messages we are teaching in classrooms and support with 
developing our school values as well as healthy 
mindsets. School covers the cost of these lessons and we see 
great value in this programme. Thank you for also supporting 
to buy Harold Merchandise—as Life Ed is a charitable trust 
this also helps to keep the cost to schools down too. Harold 
made a special appearance at our Hui this morning and we 
are so grateful to Tim for bringing these awesome health and 
wellbeing messages to life within our school.   

Thank you for the amazing baking that has arrived for Hops 
and Vines this morning. If you need to drop some off this can 
be delivered to the Vintage Car Club after 10am tomorrow, 
while the set up is happening. We are so appreciative of all 
the extra time and work that has gone into this event behind 

the scenes over the last few weeks and months.  Our Friends 
of Hiwinui Fundraising Team have done an incredible job and 
we all look forward to an amazing night at the VCC this 
weekend!   

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

 

Interschool Triathlon Results 

Year 5 Girls: 
17th Isla Burton; 19th Bonnie Brown; 24th Madison Westwood-
Morris; 47th Harper Rossiter 
 
Year 5 Boys: 
5th Brodie Palmer; 7th Oliver Long; 22nd Mason Pivac;  
25th Locklin McDonnell; 52nd Cameron Duker 
 
Year 6 Girls: 
25th Ruby Ramson; 32nd Louka Kirk; 33rd Alex Mathews;  
58th Honour Morris; 60th Zoe Duker; 61st Payton Wallace 
 
Year 6 Boys: 
4th Harry Long; 5th Xavier Ireland; 20th Frank Mouat;  
26th Benjamin Jones; 28th Ollie Alabaster 

Easter Raffle 
TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW  

Fabulous prizes thanks to our  

amazingly generous school families! 

$2 A  

TICKET 

$20 FOR A 

BOOK 
Girls from across Years 4-8 enjoyed a football skills session 

with Mikaela Bouwmeester from Central Football. 

Penhey Cup training  

in full swing! 



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

19 March Weetbix Tryathlon (calling last entries!) 

20 March Senior Kainui Swimming Sports (Yr 5-8), Lido 

22 March Mt Biggs Tough Kid 

25 March Penhey Cup (Yr 5-8) 

28 March Girls Futsal Festival 

29 March Good Friday 

1 April Easter Monday 

2 April Easter Tuesday (Schools are closed)  

7 April Daylight Saving Ends 

9 April Manawatu Striders Schools Road Race  

 (Yr 5-8) 

10 April Kainui Junior Taboids (Yr 1-4) 

12 April Term One Ends  

IMPORTANT DATES 

Room 1: Stevie-Rae—You have been so energised and 

focused during learning time this week, especially during 

literacy. You are being a pathfinder and working hard to 
achieve your reading goals. You have also been a great 

kaitiaki, taking care of our classroom. Miharo Stevie-Rae!  

Room 2: Leo—It is amazing to see you Energised towards 

your learning. You are giving everything your best effort 

and have grown so much in confidence. Your smile is 

infectious and it is awesome seeing you proud of all your 

achievements. Keep it up!  

Room 3: Georgia—You are amazing! You have been getting 

into the school day with Energy! I am so proud of how 
you are giving learning tasks a go and focusing on being 

reading for learning! Ka rawe!  

Whā: Jackson—You are such a legend! You are always doing 

the right thing, in the right place, at the right time, 

expertly energised at all times! Thank you for being such 

a thoughtful, helpful, and cheerful member of room Whā! 
Ka pai Jackson!  

Mangōpare: Harper—You were an amazing Pathfinder at 
the Interschool Triathlon the other day. The task ahead of 

you seemed huge, but you got started and didn't stop! 

Parents and I are so proud of your resilience—you kept 

on going when it was tough. Congratulations on reaching 

an epic PEAK!  

Pūkeke: Sammie—We are so impressed with how you are 

consistently striving to reach your PEAK across all of 
school life. You jump in and give new things a go—like at 

GRIP conference and playing for another school in 

hockey—your positive attitude and caring heart shining 

through the whole time. You are so inspiring and we love 
having you in our kura!  

Weetbix Kids Tryathlon—19 March 2024. Final entries! 
Get in quick. Please remember to select Hiwinui School 
when you enter. The more students we have “tagged” to 
our school, the greater our chance of winning valuable 
prizes! www.tryathlon.co.nz 

Herb Farm Kids Market—Sunday 24 March—Come and 
support around 50 young stallholders, selling an array of 
items that have been crafted, grown or baked by 
themselves. 10am-2pm. Cash only please.  

Land of the Long Long Drive—stage play at Pohangina 
Hall, Tues 2 April (no school this day!), 2pm. Tickets $8—
avail from tickets.pohanginavalley.nz  

Kelvin Grove Kindergarten has space for your child to 
attend. Please contact Head Teacher, Leanne on 06 354 
1442 or kelvingrove@rka,org.nz to arrange a visit. 

Book Club 
Book Club Issue 2 is now out please 

place your orders before 9am, Friday 

22 March. www.scholastic.co.nz/

parents 

Notice Board 

Please keep collecting “YUMMY” 

stickers from your apples! This ongo-

ing promotion helps Hiwinui School 

get new sports gear!  

Sticker sheets are available from 

www.yummyfruit.co.nz 

Our students LOVED today’s visit from Harold! Thanks Tim & 

Harold, we have thoroughly enjoyed having you with us. 










